
Training Programme Update 
 
Mark Knill and the training team have been very busy during 
the past few months  preparing a County training programme  
- a brochure, together with an application form and contact 
details  for all courses can now be downloaded from the adult 
training pages of the GLSE website.  
 
This year, the County will be running modules 5-19 and 25 
with courses taking place at Bexleyheath District HQ, Downe 
Activity Centre, Kenmal's Own HQ and Wilberforce Scout 
Centre.  GLMW will be helping the team by inviting those 
managers who require Modules 20-24 and 26 onto their 
courses at Chalfont Heights, charging us £60 per course  This 
means that all modules required by leaders and managers will 
be available at least once during 2009.   
 
Module 37, for all those adults involved in the new 
appointments process, will take place on Saturday 30th May 
with a morning and afternoon session available.  There will be 
three opportunities in June (10th, 20th and 30th) for all adults 
in Scouting to attend Child Protection workshops delivering 
the very latest information, led by Vicki Clare from East 
Sussex.   Details will follow shortly on all these dates. 
 
First Aid courses from the 1st April will be centrally 
administered and free - as all GLSE run courses. However, 
Trisha Webb, County Training Administrator, should receive 
application forms and deposits  before the course. Please 
remember there is a 14 day closing date before the course 
start date. All courses will only take place with a minimum of 
10 participants.  
 
Thanks to those who have wished the team good luck with 
delivering and supplying adult training again in GLSE. 
Facilitators, presenters, practical skills instructors, caterers 
and quartermasters are still required for courses to make this 
all work. So come on, do not be shy - come onboard! 

Escape to Australia 
 
On Christmas Day 2008, 11 
Explorer Scouts and 5 leaders 
from Bexleyheath flew out from 
Gatwick on a 24 hour flight en 
route to the 14th Australian 
Venture  - Escape - Western 
Australia. 
 

They spent their first week 
enjoying the sights of Sydney and met up with friends 
from the Oatley Scout Group who had hosted them in 
2006.  Kayaking, surfing and Bondi Beach were all part of 
the experience  and they even made it to the top of the 
Harbour Bridge. 
 

A two day stop over in Freemantle preceded  their drive 
south from Perth before arriving at the Australian Venture 
camp – organized every 3 years for 14 – 17 year olds.  
The site was at Fairbridge Viillage to which, until 1982, 
British ‘orphans’ came for a better life in Australia and to 
be trained to become farmers. 
 

The UK group of 38 was the largest overseas contingent 
among the 1,000 in camp.  The Explorers each chose a 4 
day expedition ahead of the camp and they camped with 
these units rather than their own.  On offer were the Perth 
Adventure Tour, 4x4 Adventure, Rottnest Retreat, Caving/
Climbing/Abseiling, Tall Ship Sailing and many more.  On 
their return, there was the opening ceremony at the site 
and then they were able to enjoy the heaps of activities 
onsite whilst basking in the hot sunny weather! 
 

On the penultimate day, there was the State v State 
competition with various races and sporting events 
between each of the Australian teams and Bexleyheath, 
together with Venturers from New Zealand and Canada, 
entered a combined Commonwealth team which emerged 
as winners of a fiercely contested competition! 

The Escape camp had been really well organised by 
Western Australia with the Explorers having had an 
‘awesome’ time!   
 

The next camp will be held In 2012 in Tasmania and 
plans are in hand to revisit – a must do!! 
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We're on the up!  
 

Scouting in GLSE has increased this year - and that is no 
doubt due to the excellent programmes being provided by our 
leaders, some of which I have been fortunate to have taken 
part in. It's great to get out and about - so if you're up to 
anything exciting, let me know about it! A huge thank you to 
the 15 young people who participated in Founder's Day this 
year, looking great in their county scarves! I hope you've all 
seen the information on Camp America and our Expedition to 
Austria - more details in this newsletter. Another date for your 
diary is 16th  May 2009 - Adult Support Day - workshops and 
activities for all adults in Scouting - leaders, GSLs, ADCs, 
Exec Members. Look out for further details from me. Until the 
next time - have fun making Scouting work! 
 
Ben Richardson, County Commissioner 



Cubs are Ready, Steady, Cooks with Edam! 
 
On Sunday 1st March, 32 Cubs from 5 packs in the Orpington 
District took part in the first Ready Steady Cook competition.  
Each team of 4 was given a bag of mystery items and had 45 
minutes to create a main course and dessert ready for the 
judges to taste.  As the time ticked by, some very interesting 
smells came wafting across the air as the Cubs peeled, 
chopped, boiled and fried the ingredients and made use of the 
items from the larder.  Then the judges had to challenge their 
taste buds by finding out from the Cubs exactly what they had 
done. 

After some careful consultation, 2nd Orpington Panthers  who 
impressed the judges by making their own 'Camp Burgers' 
and creating a dessert called 'Volcanic Surprise' were 
announced as winners with the runners up being the other 
team from 2nd Orpington Panthers, who produced their own 
version of Spanish omelette and a trifle dessert. 
 
Thanks to Edam Cheese (who sponsor the Cub Chefs 
Badge), everyone went home with a brilliant chef's hat and 
some cheese to eat.   Thanks also to 2nd Orpington for the 
use of their HQ for the event and to Pat Sharp and Andrew 
Watkins for organising such a successful event. The teams 
next year have something to live up to now. 

8th West Wickham Gangshow  

The four evening performances during the February half term 
saw 95 young people from the 8th West Wickham Scout 
Group perform their 18th Gang Show. Since the Group's first 
show in 1968, leaders, parents and former members have 
worked not only to put the show together but also to build the 
stage and install lighting, etc. each time.  This show not only 
raises money but builds on the strengths of all members of 
the Group working together.  Congratulations to you all! 

Young Leaders’ Training Course 
 

During the weekend of the 20th-22nd March, 19 Explorer 
Scouts from GLSE  took part in a Young Leader’s 
Training event at Hopehill Scout Campsite. During the 
weekend, the Young Leaders covered a variety of topics 
including Child Protection, Kids Behaving Badly, 
Programme Planning and Games. 
 
The training was broken up with games, activities 
including archery, rifle shooting, line dancing and a skills 
trading market! The participants not only had a fantastic 
weekend, but are now prepared with a toolkit of new 
skills for them to use within their sections!  
 
The Young Leaders now have four missions (or projects) 
to complete to gain all the badges and belt buckle of the 
scheme. If you have one of these Young Leaders in your 
section, please encourage them to complete these 
projects - they are our future. 
 

London Monopoly Run  

O n  t h e 
warmest day 
of the year 
so far, three 
teams from 
the 8th West 
W i c k h a m 
Explorer Unit 
took part in 
the East 

Sussex Monopoly Run. The challenge was to visit as 
many of the Monopoly sites as possible, making sure 
they passed 'Go' along the way. Teams also had to 
photograph their own version of Waterworks, Electric 
Company, Jail and Free Parking. Not as easy as it 
sounds, although the leaders' team did manage to 
convince the judges that you could have the Thames and 
Embankment for Waterworks!  
 
The weather was too tempting for two teams who got a 
bit sidetracked by the sun in St James’s Park, while 
others found themselves in the middle of the St Patrick's 
Day Parade. Sadly, they didn't win the trophy but they 
had a good day, even if their legs were ready for a rest 
by the end! 

Thank You 
 

A big thank you to  
a l l  t h o s e  w h o 
represented GLSE by 
completing various 
duties at this year’s 
Founder’s Day service. 



What is Social Networking and how is the 
Communications Team using it to encourage 
further communication? 

 
Facebook, MySpace, Bebo, 
Windows Live Spaces - sound 
familiar? Well many of you will not 
only be familiar with this site but will 
also be member. So what are they 
and why are we using them? 

 
Wikipedia defines 'A social network service focuses on 
building online communities of people who share interests 
and/or activities, or who are interested in exploring the 
interests and activities of others.' Social networking facilitates 
a bringing together of people online. 
 
In GLSE, we started to explore the use of Facebook as an 
alternative method of communication. We have chosen 
Facebook due to its popularity and easy usability.  We have 
created a couple of groups which are online communities with 
a common interest. 
 
We have been using the groups to distribute specific news, 
relevant to that community including GLSE Members, GLSE 
Networkers and GLSE Explorers.  
 
Find out more about the Facebook groups we are using here: 
www.glsescouts.org.uk/communications 

Camp America 4th - 5th July 2009 
 
The County will  be providing a fun-filled 
activity weekend for all age groups on 4th  
and 5th July 2009, celebrating everything 
American.  The day will begin with a trip to 
JFK airport where all the young people will 
disembark and go through customs to collect 
passports and election papers.  Throughout 
the day they will visit eight states collecting 
air miles to ensure their journey home. All 
activity areas will begin at 10.00 on Saturday 
and close at 12.00 on Sunday.  There will be a gigantic BBQ 
in Texas on Saturday evening as well as a wide game and a 
High School Musical for everyone.  The older Networkers may 
like to visit Las Vegas and try out their roulette skills. 
 

The eight states include:  New York, Tennessee, Florida, 
Hawaii, Alaska, Hollywood (California) and Pennsylvania.   In 
each of these areas there will be activities so the Beavers can 
visit 100 acre wood in Florida and the older ones can race 
around Daytona.  How about an Elvis workshop in Memphis 
Tennessee, learn to dance in Hawaii, see the Huskies in 
Alaska, shop in New York and sing and dance in 
Hollywood?  For the more adventurous, try the Segways, the 
simulators, the novelty bouncy castles, shoot the clays, fire 
the arrows and many, many more. At the end of the weekend 
you will vote in your President.    
 

The event is to be held on Independence Day so learn why 
America broke away from Britain, how the declaration was 
signed and about the Liberty Bell.  The only British part of the 
event will be held at Cudham, on British soil but as soon as 
you ‘land’ you will be surrounded by all that is American. 
 

Look out for booking forms and further information which will 
be available shortly after Easter.  
 

For the latest news visit: www.glsescouts.org.uk/campamerica  
or email campamerica@glsescouts.org.uk 

2010 County Expedition to Austria:  
30th July - 8th August 2010 
 
Our proposed destination is an 
Austrian valley on the border of 
Switzerland, Italy and Germany 
- 7 villages in a 12 mile stretch, 
for 10 days. There are a series 
of activities aimed at all age 
groups - therefore allowing 
everyone a different experience. 
These include outdoor activities 
(i.e. hill walking, mountain 
trekking, community work, tobogganing, white water 
rafting etc), sightseeing trips and the possibility of 
visiting other countries on the doorstep. Each 'unit' 
would have a programme that they would follow, 
meeting other 'units' through the week and the 
gathering of the whole expedition for parties etc. 
 
There will also be the possibility for young people to 
achieve Explorer Belts, QSA / DofE residential and 

service, the Scouts of the 
World Award and also a 
number of challenges that 
will form the programme 
for everyone during the 
week. 
 
This is a great opportunity 
to have a scout outdoors 
expo in a 'safe' destination 
for all, in a country that is 
celebrating its 100th 

anniversary next year!  
 
Presentations for the County Expedition have been well 
received by leaders within the County.  Everybody is 
working very hard to ensure as many young people as 
possible are aware of the trip by advising all age 
groups of the many activities available and raising 
awareness of the Austrian Centenary of Scouting. 
  
We are working closely with Jeka Holidays and are 
putting together a County Support Team to ensure a 
successful trip.  
 
We look forward to receiving your bookings by 1st May; 
should anyone have any questions or want a brochure, 
please do not hesitate to contact the Expedition 
Manager, Carol Jackson on 
2010manager@glsescouts.org.uk 
 

www.glsescouts.org.uk/2010 

Mayor of Bromley Awards 2009  
 

A number of years ago, the then Mayor of Bromley 
instituted the Mayor of Bromley's Award in recognition of 
outstanding voluntary service to the local community. 
Each year since then, a small number of people have 
received such awards. 
 

The present Mayor, Councillor Denise Reddin, is 
continuing the tradition by making 6 awards this year. 
One of these recipients is Pamela (Pam) Spencer of 9th 
Orpington. A feat worth mentioning as this prestigious 
award is for services to the community as a whole.                                         
 

Congratulations, Pam and well deserved !  



Awards for January to March 
 
Chief Scout's Commendation For Good Service  

· Thomas Abbott, DSL Bromley 
· Paul Bartlett, CSL 23rd Bromley 
· Neil David Essam, CSL 8th Orpington  
· Eric John Levey, GSL 3rd St Paul’s Cray Chislehurst 
· Mrs Julie Anne Levey, CSL 3rd St Paul’s Cray Chislehurst 

Find out about the adventure of  
Scouting in GLSE  

 

Visit www.glsescouts.org.uk/adventure 
Or Call 08444 142 769 

County Diary 2009  
 
APRIL 
 

2nd - Senior Management Team 
4th-5th - Foresters Hike - Broadstone Warren 
20th Adult Support Working Group 
20th - Activity Team Meeting - 8.00pm - Wilberforce 
21st - Appointments Sub-Committee 
21st - DCs’ Forum 
23rd - GLSE Cabaret Fundraising Event 
25th - EW & W St George’s Day Dinner 
26th - E&C, EW & W, Bromley, Bexleyheath, _____ 
_____Orpington St George’s Parades 
27th - ACC Forum 
 
MAY 
1st - 3rd - EW & W Super Patrol Competition 
6th - International Working Group 
7th - Senior Management Team 
11th - County Executive 
16th - Adult Support Day 
30th - Training Course - Module 37 
 
JUNE 
1st - Senior Management Team 
3rd - Bexleyheath AGM 
5th - Bromley Centenary Ball 
9th - Appointments Advisory Panel 
10th - Training Course - Child Protection Workshop 
12th -14th -Training Course - Modules 16/17 
15th - Development Working Group 
16th - E & C District AGM 
20th - Training Course - Child Protection Workshop 
29th - International Working Group 
30th - Training Course - Child Protection Workshop 
 
JULY 
4th-5th - Camp America Activity Weekend - Cudham 
6th - Senior Management Team 
10th -12th - Gilwell 24 
11th Training Course - Module 25  
12th Training Course - Module 25 (Refresher)  
13th - County Executive 
15th - Bromley District AGM 
17th - DC and County Team Meeting 
20th - Activity Team Meeting 
21st - Appointments Advisory Panel 

Next Newsletter - Your Articles Welcome! 
 
If you have any articles or news, please send 
them to newsletter@glsescouts.org.uk. All 
articles for the next newsletter must be 
received by 15th June 2009. 

Scout Aviation Centre at Biggin Hill:  
Staff Request 
 

The Scout Aviation Centre 
at Biggin Hill is visited 
every year by hundreds of 
Beavers/Cubs/Scouts and 
Explorers all eager to gain 
some aviation knowledge 
or to earn their aviation 
badges.  This expertise is 
offered by a team of 
instructors from both GLSE 
and GLS but it is limited by the number of helpers available. 
 
Would you like to be part of this adventure?  If so you would 
have dedicated access to our Comet simulator, airside access 
to the airport and one of the best seats for the Biggin Hill 
International Air Fair.  All our instructors are fully paid up 
members of the Scout Association; although a few are qualified 
pilots, the majority just have an interest in aviation which they 
have learnt and are keen to pass onto our younger members.  
 

Interested?  
  

For more information or a role description please contact Ian 
Thomas (9th Erith Air Scouts) on ian@9therithairscouts.org.uk. 

GLSE News Roundup 
 
Usually issued bi-weekly, The GLSE News round up has 
been established to ensure you get regular organised 
updates from the communications team. If you are not 
receiving this update and would like to get it, please 
email communications@glsescouts.org.uk 

GLSE International Fund 
 
The principles of the fund and the application form have been re
-vamped and are available from Fran Georgel (ACC 
International) or downloaded from the website. Applications 
may be made by individuals, colonies, packs, troops, units, 
groups, districts, county units or by leaders on behalf of 
individuals where special circumstances exist. The Fund can 
only be accessed for international activities. 

Media Support 
 

Have you got a Scouting story? Need help getting your mes-
sage out into the media? Then we can help. Contact the County 
Media Development Team on media@glsescouts.org.uk for 
help and advice for all your Scouting stories. Are you planning a 
fund raising event, undertaken an exciting expedition? Then 
why not let everybody know about it.’ 


